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With no immediate need of a second ferry on the Manitoulin Island service, 
and with plans for a new run between South Baymouth and Alpena, Michigan, 
having been rejected by the Ontario government, the Ontario Northland Trans
portation Commission has invited tenders to lease the ferry NINDAWAYMA which 
has spent the last three summers idle at Owen Sound. Tenders were to be 
received by November 15th, 1995.

After a refit at the Verreault shipyard at Les Mechins, Quebec, earlier this 
year, the Shell Canada Products Limited Montreal bunkering tanker RIVER
SHELL, (a) TYEE SHELL (69), (b) ARCTIC TRADER (83), was renamed (d) HORIZON 
MONTREAL. She remains in the Montreal Harbour bunkers trade.

We earlier reported the departure for overseas scrapping of the Seaway Bulk 
Carriers straight-deckers CANADIAN PATHFINDER, (a) BAIE ST. PAUL (94), and 
CANADIAN HARVEST, (a) RIMOUSKI (94). It has been reported that as of October 
25th, the two doomed freighters were lying at Mulgrave, Nova Scotia, while 
their Russian tug, NEFTEGAZ 16, had put back to Halifax for repairs.

When Gordon's Welding of Sarnia sent its tug MENASHA to Montreal in 1994 on 
a charter/purchase deal, it apparently was part of the agreement that the 
tug be renamed, and in fact she now has been rechristened ESCORT by Montreal 
Boatmen. The Sarnia firm, meanwhile, has acquired the 85-foot, 1949-built, 
1, 200 h. p. tug W. C. HARMS, (a) HARMS, (b) HAMILTON, which recently was 
owned by Catawba Transport, of Port Clinton, Ohio. She is to operate at 
Sarnia, where reportedly she will become MENASHA (II).

There have been some recent developments in the McKeil Marine Ltd. tug 
fleet. JOHN SPENCE has gone east to work on the Prince Edward Island bridge; 
the 1941-built TRAVELLER, formerly of the Canadian Dredge and Dock fleet, 
went to Port Maitland on August 23 in tow of OFFSHORE SUPPLIER for scrapping 
and the barges ROSE M. and NOVA SCOTIA went to the same destination on the 
17th; the former McQueen tug ATOMIC also went to Port Maitland, but for re
powering rather than scrapping, and the 1950-built, 94-foot, East Coast tug 
OTIS WACK was acquired during the summer from the Fundy Gypsum Company.

Mid-Continent Marine Partnership, of Springfield, Kansas, has asked U. S. 
MarAd approval to sell its 1, 048 dwt deck barge TECUMSEH to Lower Lakes 
Towing Ltd, Port Dover, which is the same firm that has acquired J. BURTON 
AYERS and refitted her as CUYAHOGA. The barge would be used in cross-border 
trade of unspecified nature.

Toronto saw all three active St. Marys Cement barges in unexpected visits 
during October. ST. MARYS CEMENT III and PETITE FORTE sheltered in the Bay 
from the effects of Hurricane Opal on October 5 and 6 and again on the 14th. 
ST. MARYS CEMENT and TRITON were anchored on October 20 and 21, sheltering 
from a southeasterly gale. Another similar blow caused ST. MARYS CEMENT II 
and SEA EAGLE II to shelter in the Bay on October 27th and 28th.

In mid-September, the Toronto Island ferry THOMAS RENNIE went to Hamilton 
for drydocking and inspection. It should have been routine, with the boat 
back home by early October, but a mysterious theft of engine parts delayed 
her return and she got back to Toronto just before Hallowe'en.

It has been reported that the Lafarge Corp., of Southfield, Michigan, has 
purchased the 6, 600 bhp, 150-foot, twin-screw tug JACKLYN M. from Jacklyn 
Shipping, of Cedar Rapids, Iowa. The tug is to be used to handle a 14, 000 
ton, self-unloading, cement-carrying barge which is to be built for the La
farge interests. This integrated tug/barge operation may well change very 
severely the makeup of the Inland Lakes Transportation Inc. fleet which pre
sently hauls cement for the U. S. side of the Lafarge organization.

A Socanav Inc. tanker which never came into the lakes, HENRI TELLIER, has 
been sold off to interests which will operate her in deep-sea service as (c) 
RAMA J. under the flag of Trinidad and Tobago.
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